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CHAIR BAISA: . . . (gavel) . . . Good afternoon, Members, and welcome to the meeting of the
Council Land Use Committee of January 13, 2010. It's approximately 1:32, and we have a
quorum present. I'd like the meeting to come to order and before we proceed, I'd like to ask
everyone in the room to please check your cell phones or pagers or whatever you might have to
help you stay in touch, and put them on the silent mode so we will not have any distractions in
the Chamber. We all tend to forget so we all need a reminder once in awhile. I do it too. Good
afternoon, my name is Gladys Baisa, and I'd like to appoint, I mean introduce the Members
that are here today. I, well, first of all, would like to thank this Committee and particularly my
Vice-Chair, Mr. Molina, for conducting the last meeting for me while I was on vacation. I'd
like to thank you, Committee, for your hard work. I had the opportunity to observe your
meeting on Akaku the other day, so I saw all the good work that you did while I was gone.
Thank you very much. So I'd like to proceed with introductions. We have Mike Molina, the
Vice-Chair of the Committee.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Good afternoon, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. And we have Council Chair Danny Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon. We have Member Sol Kaho'ohalahala.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon. We have Member Bill Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aloha, and good afternoon, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon. We have Member Wayne Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Good afternoon.
CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon. We have Member Joseph Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Good afternoon, ma'am.
CHAIR BAISA: Same to you, and we have also Member Michael Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good afternoon, and a pleasant afternoon to you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Oh, excused this afternoon is Member Jo Anne Johnson, and
we are all sorry that she's not here to be with, not here with us today, but we certainly
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understand that she is taking care of some very important matters. We also have with us the
Department of the Corporation Counsel representative, we have Mr. James Giroux.
MR. GIROUX: Good afternoon, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon. And from the Executive Branch, we have Jeff Hunt, the Planning
Director.
MR. HUNT: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon. And we also have to help us with Land Use 27, Simone Bosco,
Planner, from the Department of Planning.
MS. BOSCO: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon, Simone. Nice to see you. I haven't seen you since I got back. And
also we have with us from the Planning Department, for Land Use 48, we have Paul Fasi,
who's a Planner with the Department of Planning. Good afternoon, Paul. And we also have for
Land Use 6, we have Kurt Wollenhaupt, Planner with the Department of Planning. Good
afternoon. And we have on call Mike Miyamoto, from the Director, who's the Deputy Director
of Public Works. From the applicant, we have for Land Use 27 and Land Use 48,
Mr. Mich Hirano, of Munekiyo & Hiraga, Inc. Good afternoon. And we also have the, Geralee
McBride, the proposed permittee. Good afternoon and thank you. And for Land Use 6, we
have Corinne Arquero, the General Manager of General Growth Properties, Inc. Thank you.
And we have Blaine Kobayashi, of Carlsmith Ball, and they are the attorney for the
landowners. Also with us this afternoon, I have my Committee Staff, Pauline Martins, our
Committee Secretary, and we have Carla Nakata, our Legislative Attorney. And Staff, I would
also publicly like to thank you and the Administrative representatives for helping with the
Committee while I was away.
This afternoon, Members, public testimony will be accepted starting in a few moments. Those
wishing to testify should sign up at the table that is set up in the lobby. Testimony will be
limited to three minutes; the yellow light will indicate that you have 30 seconds remaining and
should begin to conclude. Testifiers are requested to state their name for the record and to
indicate who they are representing if applicable. Members, we have three items on our agenda
today. We have Land Use 27, which is a CONDITIONAL PERMIT FOR A WEDDING
SERVICES AND GROUP FUNCTIONS BUSINESS IN MAALAEA. I know you're familiar
with this from your last meeting. We also have Land use 48, a CONDITIONAL PERMIT FOR
A TRANSIENT VACATION RENTAL OPERATED BY DON NELSON IN MAALAEA. And
we have Land Use 6, ACCESS EASEMENTS FOR THE WHALERS VILLAGE
COMMERCIAL CENTER AND THE WESTIN MAUI RESORT & SPA IN KAANAPALI,
LAHAINA.
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The Committee will now accept public testimony. Members, we have two testifiers signed up
so far. If there's anybody else, I'd ask you to please go out and complete a form so we'll know
about you or we can do that later but let's begin. Members, we'll proceed with our testimony.
Our first testifier today is Mr. Francis Lydon, and he'll be followed by Mary Lydon. Would you
please come forward, sir? Good afternoon.

. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY...
MR. LYDON: Good afternoon, ladies and gentlemen. My name is Francis Lydon, and I and my wife
own an apartment on, in the Maalaea Banyans Unit 311 and we reside there most of the year. I
would like to take the Committee back to maybe square one. This may be a little late, but I
hope not. The, the overwhelming documentation in the files that I read many times, seems to
say how are we gonna get this project done versus what or whether we should or if we should
get it done. There are conditions and conditions and conditions that have been designed and
formatted to try to achieve that end and I am here to speak on my behalf and on behalf of the
rule of law. Each of you before me in the Committee, Land Use Committee, swore a solemn
oath to honor the rule of law when you assumed your relative positions of public trust. That,
ladies and gentlemen of the Committee, includes 19.40, this document right here. The framers
of this document wrote it in clear, in unambiguous language, in words that are common to
everyday usage that we can all understand, and they did it for two reasons. One, to protect the
owner or resident of a piece of property from, I would say willy-nilly changes or changes in
zoning conditions that would be different from when he bought or she bought the property.
And the second purpose is that any bias or any political pressures that may have been exerted
throughout, throughout the process of trying to get this thing done, would be checked at the
door as that as, as the Members entered this Chamber. And, and it be strictly an objective
decision based upon the rule of law, based upon the language that's in this document. So let's
take a look at 010. 010 says the intent of the conditional permit is to provide the opportunity,
consider establishing uses not specifically permitted. You can do it, but they're not specifically
permitted within a given use zone where the proposed use is similar, related, and compatible.
Very easily understood words: similar, related, and compatible. So now I ask you to consider
this...here's an activity where 7,000 people approximately on an annual basis will visit our
neighborhood, they will check their inhibitions at the door, as they attend this social event, they
will go for dinner with wine typically. The nature of the activity is, is convivial, and it is
celebratory and it is congralutory. After dinner, when toasts are made, and after dinner, then
there is dancing, music, and additional consumption of alcohol. So then consider this even
further, this will happen according to the application, this will occur every Saturday and Sunday
of the month, every month of the year.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Lydon, can you conclude please?
MR. LYDON: Pardon me?
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CHAIR BAISA: Would you please conclude, thank you.
MR. LYDON: I'm sorry, I didn't hear you.
CHAIR BAISA: You need to conclude, that red light says -MR. LYDON: Oh.
CHAIR BAISA: --your time is up.
MR. LYDON: May I have three minutes later?
CHAIR BAISA: I'm sorry but that's not permitted.
MR. LYDON: Oh. I ask you to review my document, my submittal, because it essentially says the
same thing that we ask for the rule of law, and, and that it be followed.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Members, questions for the testifier? Member Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. And thank you for your testimony and
presence this afternoon. Did you also submit copies of your written testimony to us?
MR. LYDON: I did, I gave them to...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you.
MR. LYDON: I gave them to the committee up, the people upstairs, and they said that they would
copy them. I asked if I should copy them -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: No.
MR. LYDON: --and they said they would copy them and circulate them as...
CHAIR BAISA: They're available.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, I think, yeah, we, we...
CHAIR BAISA: They're available, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I found it, thank you.
MR. LYDON: Oh, yes, okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yes. Thank you very much.
MR. LYDON: So you have my submittals?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you.
MR. LYDON: I don't, I don't...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair.
MR. LYDON: I don't get a follow-up three minutes?
CHAIR BAISA: Any other questions for the testifier? Member Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Lydon. This use has it been, has
it been going on?
MR. LYDON: Oh, the use in this property has been going on since 2000 and either 2000 or 2002
unpermitted. In other words, there have been hundreds and hundreds of events have taken
place over the last seven or nine years that, that this, that the, the act, the act that this particular
piece of property has been changed from its original usage, and we have had to go through this.
So we know in advance of all of the problems that have ensued from this particular activity.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. And, and, and I guess the Planning Commission was not able
to come to any...final conclusion whether it should be allowed or not. Has this activity been
done legally or illegally?
MR. LYDON: Illegally as far as I would, I would understand. I don't believe they ever had a permit
to conduct these approximately 200 or hundreds of activities. They just did it...over, over the
nine, seven or nine years that this petition has been active.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And, and, and tell me some of the problems that you've experienced?
MR. LYDON: Well, the problems that have been or we incurred were just loud, loud music -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Loud?
MR. LYDON: --loud music for example, just on the 11 th , 27 th of December, of this year, of 2009,
eleven days after you had your meeting wherein Ms., Ms. McBride said that there would be no
elevated music, no amped music, no outside music. On a Sunday afternoon, a quiet Sunday
afternoon, about four o'clock, a party was cranked up over there and outside music, as far as I
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could know, it was played because I was in my kitchen, which is well inside my apartment, and
I could hear the words and music clearly. As a matter of fact, the amp music was turned down I
believe later on, somebody must've complained, but it, it was outside music and it was amped.
That was eleven days after she committed at this podium that that would not take place. So
that's the kind of thing that we've had to deal with so we know in advance that this is a
problem. We know policing all of the activities that take place at that kind of a social event is
going to be a problem. We know policing those thirteen conditions that the, either the Planning
Commission or the LUC has set down is gonna be a problem. We're gonna have to police
them. They won't do it, that never happens. The short haul it will, over the long haul it will
just fade into the sunset and it be up to the residents to police them and believe me if these
events happen Saturday and Sunday of every week of the month and every month of the year,
there're gonna be problems, there gonna be issues. I, I, I, I remember the fact that one, one
issue, one, one of the conditions was that if the noise exceeds a 50-foot boundary, then if, and
I'm standing at the 51-foot level and I hear noise, I'm on the phone calling her up and saying
wait a minute, you can't do that. Or if I want to police the 20 cars that are in there, or maybe
it's 21 or 23, maybe they're parking over the septic system. I wonder if anybody knows where
the septic system actually is sited on that property and where the, where the parking lot is going
to be. And whether they're gonna have their doors open or closed and the noise comes across
that 50-foot boundary, then what are we, are we gonna live with it? I don't think so. Not every
Saturday and Sunday, and what has happened in this particular issue has been the, the, the
activities have been intermittent throughout the year. If they were every Saturday and Sunday,
believe me, this place would be loaded with people from the Banyans and from the Kana'i A
Nalu, but it isn't because it, because it only happens intermittently and the people say hey, what
the heck. They'll, they, they live with it. And, but even these intermittent ones are done
non-permitted so I, I, if I would just make one final comment, LUC 48 fits like a glove for what
that should be, that should be a trans, a transient vacation rental and not a, not a social activity
because that's exactly what we do, that's exactly what happens up and down Haouli Street.
Nine out of the ten condominiums on Hauoli Street are used as vacation rentals. They're
owned by the, by the owners. When the owners leave, they simply rent out their apartments,
most of them, and most of the units up and down the street and I dare say all over the island.
So if it's good for, for us in an A-2 zone and they're zoned A-2, then let's make that a vacation
rental with one caveat. The caveat is that it be a minimum of one week so nobody can circle
around the ends and try and say okay we're having a vacation rental with, with a party and then
have the bride and groom stay overnight and then they leave. That would circumvent the intent
of what, what a vacation rental would be for, that the only term and condition that would be
necessary for vacation rental.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. Yeah, I, I read with interest on 19.40 and, and, and what the
intent is, and, and thank you for that clarification.
MR. LYDON: Uh-huh.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Let me ask you this, so all around you, are both Kihei side and
Lahaina side, is pretty much condominium where people reside and pretty well sleep?
MR. LYDON: The nearest condominium complex to us would be down at Sugar Beach, but yes, all up
and down the street its all condominiums on Hauoli Street.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yes, it's pretty residential.
MR. LYDON: Yeah, all residential.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Except towards Maalaea where there's a couple of restaurants?
MR. LYDON: On the other side of the harbor there are—well now two dwellings. One burnt down in
the fire last year.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Ah. And, and, and let me ask you this, how far are you located from
where that music was, was taking place?
MR. LYDON: I took a look at that and we are approximate, my unit or our unit is approximately 170
feet from the 50-foot boundary mark.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: From the 50-foot boundary mark.
MR. LYDON: From the 50-foot boundary mark, at 160 to 170 feet I didn't put a tape on it, but it's
approximately that. And I was inside my apartment on a Sunday afternoon and I could clearly
hear the words and the music from that one single singer and I, I would have to say he had to
have a voice like Pavarotti or he was amped, and I would say he was amped.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.
MR. LYDON: So those are the kinds of things we deal with. Allow me to give you just one, one more
example. I looked at the, the, the landfill that's in the corner of Honoapiilani Highway and, and
North Kihei Road. I saw the elevation of mounds of dirt and I said well, I think they're
supposed to make it level with, with, with the elevation of the roadway and from what I
remember from the, from the, from the permit.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: The permit, yeah.
MR. LYDON: So I got to looking at them. Well, in the permit requires a citing somebody who cites
when the dump truck comes in and cites or dumps then there should be a citer there who
determines what's coming out of there for what goes in that hole is not against the permit. I
watched that for two or three days and not one citer was at that hole. That's what happens
when a permit is allowed over a period of time, the owner just lets thing it's—well I guess it's
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normal, natural—but if nobody's policing it, they're just gonna go ahead and let it be laxed.
That's what's going to happen if this permit were allowed, to be happen in at the, at the Nelson
property. They'll just simply abide by it for a short period of time and then they'll just kinda go
away. And they'll be up to our burden, and the burden, the significant problem inconvenience
is going be the burden upon the owners -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.
MR. LYDON: --to, to police that and to make those calls and to assure that we have somebody to call.
We've never had anybody to call before -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Well, I -MR. LYDON: --the police maybe.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --I think in listening to you, the biggest concern would be the noise
or the music what you, what we call . . .(inaudible). . .
MR. LYDON: Well, that, that and the 13 conditions. If we're gonna establish 13 conditions, which in
them self seem to say this thing is the wrong activity in the wrong location.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Right.
MR. LYDON: Thirteen conditions, that's a lot. And, and, and who's gonna police them? Well, that
will also be a problem that we are gonna have to police to see if it's done.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.
MR. LYDON: Twenty five, 30 cars on a property?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Well, I, I obviously what you bring up is, is true. The fact that if it's
similar, related, or compatible, then perhaps conditions would not have to be put there, but
because of the conditions, it, it seems like it is . . .(inaudible). . .
MR. LYDON: My, my, my specific point on this is -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.
MR. LYDON: --is to speak on behalf on the rule of law -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.
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MR. LYDON: --and for the Committee to, to follow their sworn oath to honor it and just simply honor
the language in the rule of law. And if it doesn't comply then don't, don't approve it. And it
seems to me that similar, related, compatible, an activity of this nature is not similar, not
related, and not compatible -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And, and I think...
MR. LYDON: --and not in harmony either.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. And all of us have taken English courses and I -MR. LYDON: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --I think we can look at it, but -MR. LYDON: Uh-huh, I understand that.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --let me ask you this question to, to maybe see if it's possible. What
if there was no music at all being played?
MR. LYDON: The, the, there would still be conditions from which we would have to see if they
comply with them if you have 20 cars or if you have, for example -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.
MR. LYDON: --are they gonna put in the, the, the relief valves or the back water valves for the fire?
Is it, does it comply with the Fire Code?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Hmmm.
MR. LYDON: Do you want to stuff 50 people inside a dwelling, which is made of wood with, with a
wood roof? And the original reason for the construction was to have a dwelling and they were
two or three, four people, not 50. Isn't that a recipe for potential disaster? You know, I don't
know. That, that, that's something that's different from the question you asked, but yes, I think
we would still have a consideration for the, for, that it, that it comply with the rule of law. A
party activity -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.
MR. LYDON: --is not the same as a dwelling activity. It's not the same, and we don't do that and for
example, up and down the street there aren't these kinds of things where mass numbers of
people attend a party. We don't allow them at the Banyans. You have to be a, you have to have
a, you have to live there to have somebody come in and have a party in there. So...
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CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Nishiki, I think -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: --he answered the question.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I, I, I, I think what you just stated has educated me and, and now I
can, I can deal with this is in a clearer manner. Thank you ... (inaudible).. .
MR. LYDON: Thank you very much, Mr. Nishiki
CHAIR BAISA: Any other questions for the testifier? Mr. Molina.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you Madam Chair. Good afternoon, Mr. Lydon -MR. LYDON: Good afternoon.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: --and thank you for your comments. In hearing your testimony, your
concerns seem to be the, the noise and you mentioned that over the last seven to eight years the
Nelsons have been having I guess activities I guess some at night. These were occurring day
and, both day and night?
MR. LYDON: Yes, they start in the afternoon and they continue to 10:00, 9:30, ten o'clock at night.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. The reason I asked there's a letter, I know you submitted your
comments but also, I've also got a letter from the Maalaea Community Association and I'll, if
you'll allow me to read it -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: --verbatim, Madam Chair, for the public's information. This is from Gary
Smith, President of Maalaea Community Association. The Maalaea Community Association
board of directors met on Saturday, August 1 st . At that meeting it was unanimously decided to
support the application of Geralee McBride in her pursuit of a Conditional Use Permit for
wedding services and group functions at Hale Kailani, 210 Hauoli Street. Members of the
MCA Board are not aware of any complaints regarding the functions Geralee McBride and or
her parents, Don and Joy Nelson, have held at their property in Maalaea. In addition to their
wedding group function business, they have made the location available for the benefit for the
local community. MCA, Maalaea Community Association, has met there in the past, the
owners have been neighbors to the Maalaea Community, they have kept their commitment to
the neighborhood regarding time restriction, number of guests, onsite parking, lighting and
sound issues. MCA is happy to support the application for Geralee McBride and her family to
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be able to continue to hold wedding/group functions at Hale Kailani as they have in the past.
And it goes on to say, gives Mr. Smith's contact number, and it was addressed to you, Madam
Chair. So Mr. Lydon, so I guess are you or are you still a member of the community
association? You obviously take a different view -MR. LYDON: I am -VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: ---with the association.
MR. LYDON: --a member of the association now.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MR. LYDON: Let me comment on that if you may, if I may. That decision was made at a MCA
meeting and if it were to be made, the, the people, the residents or owners at the Banyans
should have been polled to find out whether they do have a situation. We, we, if we didn't
attend that meeting or were not members, we didn't know that this was taking place.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MR. LYDON: So...and we were never contacted, we didn't know. So we should've been polled...I
chased that down and I found out that there was one member and maybe just possibly one, one
resident and just possibly two residents at a MCA meeting that said that they didn't, they didn't
have a problem with this. Now, I comment on, on that because most of the problems that the
people, you know, when it happens intermittently, once a month, once every three weeks,
people say ah, what the heck, no big deal. The problem is going to become when it happens all
the time, and the other thing is that I would like to comment on, in reading the file, it was
enlightening to me. I found out because Gary, you know, is the owner of the Waterfront. And
the Waterfront does do catering, I don't make the accusation with all due respect, but he does
catering for the parties. I don't know if all of them, but he does catering for the parties. He
supplies the catering for the parties that take place there now. If he were to make, if he were to
vote on that, or if he were to write a letter, he should've recused himself, he shouldn't have had
anything to do with it.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Okay, thank you. I think you've shared with me enough. So -MR. LYDON: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: --that part we don't know, all I'm just going by is what was submitted to us.
Now you mentioned the complaints, now you've submitted police, filed police complaints -MR. LYDON: Initially --
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VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: --for...
MR. LYDON: --initially I would call. As a matter of fact I had the zoning inspector out. Oh my, he,
oh my, oh my, zoning inspector anyway, I had him come out and he put the onus, a burden on
me to prove what was happening, and he said, well, you go take pictures when this happens and
you lean over the fence and you do this and you do that and then let me know. And then, and
then he said give me a call on, on when it happens and these parties were happening on a
Sunday or Saturday and I'd call him and of course, he's not available to a phone. So I just said,
excuse me, I just said -VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Uh-huh. Okay.
MR. LYDON: --it's not going to work.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Okay.
MR. LYDON: So butVICE-CHAIR MOLINA: . . (Inaudible). . . Thank you.
MR. LYDON: --I did have him out.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. Thank you for sharing that with us and -MR. LYDON: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: --you know, you know, we—from the prior two meetings, we didn't see
anyone else, you know, at least from the association or where, wherever come out and, you
know, expressed the concerns that you have. So and this is why I'm asking 'cause -MR. LYDON: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: --it seems like it's something that's very, you know, passionate for you and I
guess with the applicant as . . . (inaudible).. .
MR. LYDON: One more comment on that letter if I may?
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: I was hoping that, that you can work with them, whatever the outcome of
this.
MR. LYDON: One more comment on, if I may?
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Uh-huh.
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MR. LYDON: The members of the association, this issue, this problem other than the traffic of 7,000
people coming down on an annual basis down Hauoli Street. This problem is really relegated
to the two adjacent properties because of all of the activities that take place. For example, Lynn
Britton, a member and, who also commented in the letter in there, she lives in the Island Sands.
Well the Island Sands is configured so, so that the lanais and the openings and the in and out of
the egress and in their property faces the ocean to the north; and the back of the building faces
the activity, it faces us so they don't hear anything. And neither do the people up in Milowai or
wherever else it is, they just don't see this, they don't hear it. They don't know it now because
they don't see the 7,000 people coming up and down the street and all the traffic that will, that
will or the buses or however they're gonna be transferred.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Okay. So, thank you, Mr. Lydon.
MR. LYDON: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any other questions for, for the testifier? If not, thank you, Mr. Lydon.
MR. LYDON: Thank you for allowing me to testify.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier will be Mary Lydon.
MS. LYDON: My name is Mary Lydon, and I am Francis's wife. I am, I do respectfully ask that the
Chair if I may defer my testimony to time to my husband and let him talk. I don't talk very
well. I, I do agree with Frank and the fact that it is very noisy, noisy when our, the music is
amped up really loud. I remember one, one night we were trying to have a nice quiet...
CHAIR BAISA: Ma'am, you know the meters running?
MS. LYDON: Pardon me?
CHAIR BAISA: Your three minutes have begun when you began.
MS. LYDON: Okay. Can I defer to my husband?
CHAIR BAISA: It's my understanding that, one person is allowed three minutes so he's had his three
and so now it's your turn.
MS. LYDON: Okay. I think what Frank is trying to stress is 10, 19.40.070 the. . .letter which he
wanted to dissect. Not only is the LUC allowed under 19.40.070 to find a reason justifying the
permit, it must do so only if the proposed use is not significantly detrimental to the public
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interest, convenience, and welfare, and will be in harmony with the area. This case an A-2 zone
district, only if the LUC finds that it met, that finds and it must clearly state why and how it
passes the above test then only then may it recommend the. . .(inaudible). . . The conditions
laid out in 19.40.070 mirror and reinforce the requirement for the approval stated in 19.40.010.
Again, I challenge the LC, the LUC to state and support unequivocally . . . (end of tape, start IB
at 2:01 p.m). . . how and why the party activity passes the test found in 070. I think Frank has
kind of gone through, he went through the fact that after the 12/16 meeting on 12/27, it was
very, very loud. The entity seeking the CUP is an impersonal, impersonal legally established
trust consisting of approximately seven members who do not live on Maui. Is it fair to grant
them approval for such an ominous and pervasive activity to the detriment to the residents of
Maui, resident of Maui?
CHAIR BAISA: Thank, thank you, ma'am. Thank you very much. Members, questions for the
testifier?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Question.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. And Mrs. Lydon, thank you for being
here this afternoon and for your testimony. How long have you, you and your husband lived at
the Maui Banyans?
MS. LYDON: Since 2000...we moved in, we bought in 2000. We've been coming to Maui for
25 years. We've been at the Banyans since '95, we were renting at that time and then we
bought in 2000.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Are you aware of any similar activities that occur on
Hauoli Street now other than the applicant?
MS. LYDON: Well, the only thing is the restaurant down at...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIRIOS: No, similar being weddings or receptions and so forth.
MS. LYDON: No.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: No. So this is the only activity of this kind in the vicinity where
you live?
MS. LYDON: As far as I know, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Alright, thank you for that information. Mahalo, Madam
Chair.

LAND USE COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui

January 13,2010

CHAIR BAISA: Oh, thank you. Any additional questions for the testifier? If not, Mrs. Lydon, thank
you very much.
MS. LYDON: Thank you.
CHAIR BALSA: Thank you for being here. Is there any other person out there who would like to
testify? Ms. Lydon was the last person to sign up to testify today. Seeing none, Members,
without objections, the Chair would like to close public testimony for today.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Testimony is closed.

... END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .
CHAIR BAISA: Members, first...first on, we have three items before us today, and with your
permission, we have three items. The first one is Land Use 27, and I'll get into the details of
that in a minute. Second one is Land Use 48; and the last one is Land Use 6. With your
permission, the Chair would like to take the third item first and the reason is it...revised
proposed resolution entitled "ACCEPTING DEDICATION OF ACCESS EASEMENTS FOR
THE WHALER'S VILLAGE COMMERCIAL CENTER, PURSUANT TO SECTION
3.44.015, MAUI COUNTY CODE".
LU-6

ACCESS EASEMENTS FOR THE WHALERS VILLAGE COMMERCIAL
CENTER AND THE WESTIN MAUI RESORT & SPA KAANAPALI (LAHAINA)
(C.C. No. 05-108)

CHAIR BAISA: The purpose of this proposed resolution is to accept the dedication of an access
easement from the new property owner WV Sub, LLC for a proposed parking structure and
other improvements at the Whalers Village Commercial Center (TMK: (2) 4-4-08:001). And
second, a revised proposed resolution entitled "ACCEPTING DEDICATION OF ACCESS
EASEMENT FOR THE WESTIN MAUI RESORT AND SPA KAANAPALI PURSUANT TO
SECTION 3.44.015 MAUI COUNTY CODE". The purpose of the revised proposed resolution
is to accept the dedication of an access easement from Campbell Hawaii Investor LLC (TMK:
(2) 4-4-08:019). Members, subsequent to the posting of this item, the Chair was advised by the
planner, who has been newly assigned to this matter, of some newly discovered information. I
would like to as planner Wollenhaupt to comment on his findings. And after we've heard Mr.
Wollenhaupt, the Chair would be probably asking for us to defer. So if you could listen
carefully to his explanation so you'll know why I'm going to make that recommendation. Mr.
Wollenhaupt.
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MR. WOLLENHAUPT: Good afternoon, Madam Chair. Thank you and the other Members of the
Land Use Committee. As indicated I was given this project to do and the resolutions before
you had already been accepted by the Corporation Counsel and written. Upon my due
diligence out at the project site which is located between the Westin Maui Resort Hotel and the
Whalers Village Hotel, I noticed a number of discrepancies between the wording of the
resolution that had been drafted by Corporate [sic] Counsel and the proposed grant of
easement. In addition to that the meeting of the SMA as originally done back in 1986 and the
proposed resolution don't seem to be congruent with each other. Consequently I met with
Ms. Arquero of the Whalers Village, Mr. Kobayashi of the attorney law firm representing
Whalers Village and our Corporation Counsel, and it was determined that it, a deferral of this
matter to allow all parties to rewrite the grant of easement by the firm of Carlsmith, and rewrite
the resolution by our Corporation Counsel would be in the best interest of the County of Maui
to ensure that the original intent of the SMA granted in 1986 was followed and that the County
of Maui would then assume an easement as originally planned for. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Wollenhaupt. Members, I guess you now understand why the Chair
would recommend a deferral with no objections from the Members, and I'm open to questions
before we go there. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Haupt [sic] for your clarification but
I just want to make one thing clear. There is no Whalers Village Hotel, you meant Whalers
Village Commercial Center.
MR. WOLLENHAUPT: The Commercial Center, that's right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, you said a hotel -MR. WOLLENHAUPT: Oh, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --and I know the area real well, I worked out there for 25 years
so I was like where did that hotel show up from, you know, so just want to make -MR. WOLLENHAUPT: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --sure I'm clear and the public is clear that you're talking about
the commercial center right?
MR. WOLLENHAUPT: That's right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That space in between that parking area.
MR. WOLLENHAUPT: And the Westin Hotel.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And the Westin Hotel, that parking area in between?
MR. WOLLENHAUPT: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So as long as I'm clear with it, thank you.
MR. WOLLENHAUPT: Thanks.
CHAIR BAISA: Correct. Members, any additional questions? Member Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. Can we ask Corp. Counsel if they're in
agreement to this?
CHAIR BAISA: Absolutely, if you'd like to do that. Mr. Giroux?
MR. GIROUX: Thank you, Chair. Yeah, we're in agreement with this, the...this is my file. I, we
started working on this about two years ago so we're, we really appreciate the work that
Planning has put into this to make sure that we will produce a quality document for you to
review. It takes a team to, to get this to you guys so yeah, we are in favor of the deferral.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Giroux. Mahalo, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: And thank you, Mr. Medeiros, I think that's a very important point. Also we do have
the applicant representatives here today, and the Chair felt if we were going to defer this, it was
best that we handle it so that they can get back to their desks and their work while we deal with
other matters if we have no objections from the Members. Are there any objections to the
deferral?
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (DM, SK, BM, WN, JP, MV, MM, GB)
ACTION: DEFER.

CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Members, the item will be deferred. Thank you everyone.
We can now proceed with our agenda.

LU-27

CONDITIONAL PERMIT FOR A WEDDING SERVICES AND GROUP
FUNCTIONS BUSINESS (MAALAEA) (C.C. No. 08-39)

CHAIR BAISA: Members the first item on our agenda today is Land Use 27. Before the Committee
is a proposed bill to grant a Conditional Permit for a wedding services and group functions
business in Maalaea. By County Communication No. 08-39, the Planning Director transmitted
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documents relating to a request from Don Nelson for a one-year Conditional Permit to operate
a wedding services and group functions business on approximately 36,691 square feet at 210
Hauoli Street and to provide associated parking on approximately 10,800 square feet at 220
Hauoli Street within the A-2 Apartment District Maalaea, Maui. The Maui Planning
Commission was unable to provide a recommendation to the Council on this application. At
the request of the Chair of the Committee last term, the Department of the Corporation Counsel
transmitted proposed legislation that would permit the Council to take such action as it deems
appropriate on this matter. The Members have in their binders correspondence from the
Department of Corporation Counsel dated October 27, 2008, transmitting a proposed bill
entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE GRANTING GERALEE MCBRIDE A
CONDITONAL PERMIT TO OPERATE A WEDDING SERVICES AND GROUP
FUNCTIONS BUSINESS WITHIN THE A-2 APARTMENT DISTRICT, FOR PROPERTY
SITUATED AT MAALAEA, MAUI, HAWAII". The Committee previously met on this matter
on July 15, 2009, and December 16, 2009. On December 16, the Committee had an
opportunity to receive information from a representative from the Wastewater Branch,
Environmental Management Division, State Department of Health, concerning wastewater
capacity for this project. The Committee voted on several amendments to the proposed bill
which have been memorialized in correspondence from the Vice-Chair of this Committee dated
December 18, 2009, which has been distributed to the Members and which you should have on
your desks. Since that meeting, the Committee has received additional information from
Mr. Hirano and from the Planning Director relating to beach access questions that were posed
by the Committee at that December 16 th meeting. Members, the Chair is open to resuming the
discussion on this matter and, Mr. Nishiki, you remember you had asked a question about beach
access?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yep. I've got another area that I want to dive into.
CHAIR BAISA: I said, do we want to conclude the first matter or are you okay with the answers that
you received?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I'm not okay.
CHAIR BAISA: You're not okay, well; can we then kind of put that away before we go somewhere
else?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Just so that we that kind of stay with it?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay.

LAND USE COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui

January 13, 2010

CHAIR BAISA: A letter, a letter was received from Mr. Hirano in regards to your request that a beach
access be provided, a beach access easement and we have received a response to Mr. Hirano.
Do you have that?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Madam Chair, if you can reference the date?
CHAIR BAISA: I'll ask Staff for that, I'm sure they will. Carla, what's the date of the letter? I
believe that the letter is from the Department of Planning It was, there was an answer and
there's, it's date on January 6 th and there's a letter from Mich Hirano dated December 30 th .
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: December 30 th . Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Can you find those? They should be back to back in your binder towards the back.
The letterhead is Munekiyo & Hiraga--that might help--December 30 th . Towards the way back
of your books. It's about maybe five papers before the 28 th tab. Take your time, when we find
it we'll go. We want to make sure everybody's got it. Do we all have it?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yes, ma'am.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. I'll give you a minute to take a look at it. You know, for our viewing
audience, you may wonder why sometimes we seem to be lost in this paper, but if you realize
how much paper we have, it's easy to understand. We have trees by the kamillions getting
killed here every day. (long silence) To summarize the answer from the applicant, Mr. Hirano,
could you please come forward with no, no objections from the Members -COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR BAISA: --and kind of summarize the answer for us that'll help, move us along.
MR. HIRANO: Good afternoon, Madam Chair -CHAIR BAISA: Good afternoon.
MR. HIRANO: --and Members of the Committee. My name is Mich Hirano with Munekiyo &
Hiraga. We wrote in response to the request by Vice-Chair Molina regarding beach access.
Geralee McBride checked with the owners Don and Joy, and although they understand and
appreciate the concerns that the Committee has with beach access, the owners felt that they
would not be in agreement to allow beach access through the property. The number of reasons
for that was that they felt that the beach access through the property existing is restricted due to
tidal fluctuations that provide no sort of beach, lateral beach access across the property. They
also prohibit beach access from the property for their guests; they keep all the activities on the
property and not allow the beach access from their property. Beach access is very restricted
due to a heavy growth of Naupaka and a rocky shoreline. And they felt that there could be
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potential conflict with wedding services if there was beach access as well through the property.
And finally it would provide security and liability concerns for the owners.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Planning, we also have your letter. Any comments?
MS. BOSCO: Yes, thank you, Madam...
CHAIR BAISA: Ms. Bosco?
MS. BOSCO: Thank you, Madam Chair. Yes, we concur with applicant's response relative to the
closest public beach access. That the closest being Haycraft Park which is approximately
700 feet from the closest property boundary line. And then the next closest being at Lauloa
Condominiums on the other side of the condominium, or I mean, the other side of the property
approximately 800 feet...750, 800.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hunt?
MR. HUNT: And to follow up or elaborate on that, the Department clearly supports beach access and
we've got an inventory that we recently did to try, understand the recent Planning Commission
requirements in regards to beach accesss and, and this inventory would be used as a tool in
reviewing future shoreline development and possibly even a rule adoption. The draft Maui
Island Plan also has policies speaking to the importance of providing adequate beach access for
our residents. But when you look at the particulars of this case, as has been noted, there's
access that's existing 700 to 800 feet away. There's no existing development mauka of Hauoli
Road. That's all cane and open space and agriculture essentially. The draft Maui Island Plan
again for further direction indicates there's not a growth area mauka of Hauoli Road. So at this
point, there's no intention of further development mauka of that road and we believe the access
is adequate in that area.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any additional questions or comments on this particular matter?
Vice-Chair Molina -VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: --followed by Member Medeiros.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Question I guess for Corporation Counsel. Being that there's a condition
that's being, I guess, looked at by some Members, being, based on the comments from the
Planning Department as well as I guess, the liability concerns because if I'm correct, the
proposal is to create an access on the applicant's property for the public to walk in their yard to
get to wherever they want to go. I mean, that's what I'm guessing, right, the, they want beach
access so there is a liability issue, security. Legally, can the Council or this Committee impose
a condition like that on a property owner subjecting them to these kind of liabilities?
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CHAIR BAISA: Corporation Counsel, please?
MR. GIROUX: Thank you, Chair. That's a super-heavy legal question there.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Sorry, I thought, I just thought I'd ask.
MR. GIROUX: But I'll, I'll break it down to its simplicity. I think what you're asking me is about
the, the, the liability issues. The County's always, you know, got the, we've got our own
insurance and we've also got, you know, indemnity clauses and insurance requirements on a lot
of our, our permits. But what concerns me more is, is the, is more of the taking issue in this
case because you're, you're granting a Conditional Permit that may only last for a year, and
there's no guarantee of a renewal, but you're, but you're asking for, for access which is, in the
land of takings, you're, you're kind of... it really would expose us to a lot of litigation in that
area. I, I think that we, the County, has a lot of opportunities for beach access in subdivision
law, which has been supported and also in the Special Management Area law, which has been
supported. In this area on conditional permits, we have no guidance from, from the upper
courts, but I can assure you that it would be spirited litigation, but it, it's, and that all depends
on the litigiousness of the parties.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Uh-huh. So we're basically would, if we were to approve a condition like
this or force a condition like this on the applicant, we're taking a walk into the unknown as well
as taking on the liability concerns although the, the liability falls on us as well, am I not
correct?
MR. GIROUX: I would agree with your analysis.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Thank you very much, Mr. Giroux. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you Mr., Member Molina. Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. And, and my question is along the same
lines as Member Molina except I want to ask Corporation Counsel, are there any FIRS
requirements or, or directions on beach access?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Giroux?
MR. GIROUX: There's, there's a lot of areas in Hawaii Revised Statute where beach access is
encouraged. Like I mentioned in the Special Management Area law, that is one of the policies
and objectives that, that is in that area. I would have to do further research to, to find out if
there's others specific areas; and I'm sure within HRS 46, if I started digging through there
with a fine tooth comb, I'd probably find something also.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you for that reply. Maybe just a comment at this
point, Madam Chair, is that we also, we always refer to this access as beach access, and, and I
think that's not a good title for that. I think it should be--and I have seen signs where it says
shoreline access--because not everybody goes to the ocean for the beach. Some people go to
fish, some go to surf so the shoreline can be rocky but still access is important for people that
use it other than suntanning or sitting on a sandy beach. So somehow I wish it was more ocean
or shoreline access. But I want to thank you for allowing me these questions and for
Corp. Counsel's response to it. Mahalo.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you for your thoughts, well thought out. Member Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: You guys better not take another step because you might fall on your
nose. This is the kind of...consciousness that planners, legal people, you, you're, you're so
paranoid that you should not even breathe because that air might have amoeba in it. And,
Madam Chairman, you know, I'm, I'm really sick of it, this kind of question and answers.
Bill Medeiros I think explained it very clearly. You know, why I asked is because I wanted to
see if the applicant was willing to allow the general public to access the ocean. Obviously, he
or they said no. Liability was asked by a Member. Don't build roads, there's a liability, the car
might whack you. Don't go walking outside the County Building because the airplane or the
tree might fall on your head. Of course, there's liability, all the time, but are we going to be so
afraid of this and, and listening to the planners go oh, maybe it's not necessary. What are you
talking about its not necessary. This is something that those of us that live here, that we're
surrounded by this ocean that we recreate and as Bill said, maybe we food gather, whatever the
reason is, we need to get access because so much of this areas now, Madam Chairman, is being
developed and all you see is the new Hawaiian name that lives around that area. Kapu, that's
what's occurring, and, and, and, and this is the reason why I passionately ask first. And, and,
and then this concern about taking, well, how else are we going to get it if we don't try to
condition things and if someone's not going to, to give. And let me ask you this, is this in a
SMA area?
CHAIR BAISA: You're . . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: This property?
CHAIR BAISA: Just a second, you're addressing your, your question to Planning?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Whoever has the expertise because I want to learn from them.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hunt or Ms. Bosco?
MS. BOSCO: Madam Chair, yes, it is. Thank you. Yes, it is within the Special Management Area,
Council Member.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And, and despite that you vividly point out about what is in the
General Plan and then the need for this, you don't think we need more access to the ocean in
this area?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: When you want -CHAIR BAISA: -Mr. Hunt?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --people to allow, when you want to allow thousands and tens of
thousands of more units to be built and probably most of 'em are going to be inland. You don't
think that this population is going to need more access as the population grows and as you as
planners, allow so much development to occur on the ocean? Is this good planning? You may
not want to answer it, Mr. Hunt, but I, I, I choose to ask the question.
MR. HUNT: I believe this Council has the authority to require that, it's in the SMA.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.
MR. HUNT: You, the question was asked of us what was our professional opinion. I tried to explain
to you that philosophically, we support beach access, we understand it's a, it's a critical issue
for our residents. We have taken steps and actions to try and implement beach access. In this
particular situation, and I believe every case should be looked at particularly and analyzed on a
particular basis, we made a recommendation. If you don't agree with our recommendation,
Mr. Nishiki, then I suggest you try and get your coworkers to go another direction. But you
don't have to attack the Planning Department just because you don't agree with our
recommendation. Make your argument that there should be beach access in this area, and we'll
be fine with that.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Now you see, now, now you get defensive. And, and I don't want to
argue this point.
CHAIR BAISA: And I'm not going to allow . . . (inaudible).. .
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Point of order.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I'm, I'm asking you because you are the Planning Director, and, and
we take a lot of this information that you give us based on your recommendations. And, and,
and the reason why, and it may not be all of your doing, Mr. Jeffrey Hunt, but I don't see any
recommendations for beach access. I, I, I'm, I'm glad that you said that it is the Council has
that power, you know, and I'm disappointed that the Corporation Counsel, in giving us legal
advice, is not also telling us the same thing. And, and, and that's the reason for my frustration,
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Madam Chairman. I'm just asking, and sometimes as I said, you guys are constantly worried
about lawsuits and that, that's the reason why we have hardly any access to the beach because
the first thing is oh, what we going get sued. Hey, you know, we've been going to the beach
for time in memorial and now a lot of us just don't bother to go from Upcountry or wherever,
because we think that there ain't gonna be any parking and that place is gonna be crowded
because of very little access and, and now we gotta crowd into the area we know that there is
access. And this is something that, Jeffrey, don't get angry at me, try to, try to look at how
you're going to make this place and preserve this valuable asset, and, and, and, and help the
people of Maui County because we're now getting less and less access to, to the areas that we
once used to know.
MR. HUNT: Mr. Nishiki, I'm not angry with you, I'm trying to get a solution. Your response to my
recommendation was to essentially question the recommendation, and you called, you labeled it
as an attack or however, whatever label you want to put on it. What I'm trying to suggest is
you can disagree with our recommendation, make your argument as to why there should be
beach access and persuade your fellow Council Members. You don't need to question our
recommendation. Use your persuasion of facts, figures, your analysis, and convince your
coworkers.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Madam Chairman.
CHAIR BALSA: Yes, the Chair has heard enough and would entertain, Mr. Nishiki, a motion to
include that as a condition if you'd like to have that.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: I don't if, thank you. I got a question for Corporation Counsel
because this is a Conditional Permit, and they need to come back for for, you know, after two
years, I guess for approval ... (end of tape, start 2A at 2:32 p.m.). . . If we were to ask for a
beach access, what happens if we don't approve the permit the second time around?
CHAIR BAISA: I think this was Mr. Giroux's point that in this kind of situation, it doesn't make any
sense 'cause if we don't give them a permit after two years, we still have an access and is that
fair to the property owner. I think that's the point that he made.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Uh...
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Giroux, would you like to . . .(inaudible). . . -COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. If you can clarify.
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CHAIR BAISA: --please.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: There's a beach, beach access, there's easements, and, and,
you know, easements can be in perpetuity or whatever.
CHAIR BAISA: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah.
MR. GIROUX: Right. I, I think more clarity is needed on this discussion. I, I don't think my advice
is that you, you absolutely cannot make conditions regarding beach access just because it's a
Conditional Permit or that don't do it because you're gonna get sued. I, I hope that my advice
isn't taken in that context. My job is to basically alert you to, to possible ramifications of
action and to, so you can limit your liability. And that's all, it's, it's not to tell you what you
can or cannot do. With that caveat, there are also, when you look down that road to, to look at
further issues of, when you do takings analysis that, that there are issues of well, what kind of
access. If it's a temporary access that runs only with the permit, then yeah, you're curbing,
you're curbing your liability. I, I think just like the example we just saw of the case that came
before us, where the, the SMA requirement required a dedication of an easement, now we're
talking legal terms of, of permanence where somebody is actually going to give up a portion of
land and give it to the County, that's where that would then run in perpetuity. Yeah, that, that
would, that's, that's your extreme case of beach access. If you're gonna secure beach access in
perpetuity, it would be through dedication of, of the easement. There's different types of
accesses, there's licenses, licenses are shorter, you know, shorter agreements of, of, you know,
egress and, egress and the other one. . . . (laughter).. .
CHAIR BAISA: Ingress.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Ingress.
CHAIR BAISA: Ingress and egress.
MR. GIROUX: There you go just...just wanted it more interaction here, I don't want be talking all the
time. So, you, you can limit your liability through, through a different, you know, form of
condition. But if, if you require a condition that runs past the life of the permit, then it, you do
start getting into those types of issues and as the first testifier stated, you know, we're looking
at the rule of law with, with, and it works both ways. It works for everybody if we understand
the, the legal precepts behind, behind the rule.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. One, one more question. If, if that should happen,
the improvements to make, make it safe because, you know, looking at one of the drawings
here, there's rock revetment. So now if we say yeah, okay, we're gonna pickup this easement,
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do we do any improvements on the beach so that people can access the beach if there's a
beach?
MR. GIROUX: Yeah, that, that's a wider question than I think Corp. Counsel can answer. I, I, I
would need help from Risk Management and that type of analysis.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: But, yeah, and the reason why I asked that is I, I know the
County got sued for an incident that happened in Kalama Park where this guy was trying to
access the beach, going down that revetment and somehow got his leg tangled up between the
rocks and, and he fell on his back and of course, now he's a parapalegic. So, you know, in my
mind, you know, something like that could happen if we don't do any improvements. I don't
know if we can do the improvements on the beach without a permit. So I, I just want to pass on
to that and thank you for your explanation in the various way, ways we can gain beach access.
Thank you, thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Member Kaho'ohalahala, I see you're, you're lit up there ready to go.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah, thank you. I wanted to get back to, to the
representative for the developer.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, please.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: In terms of what was initially asked about access -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: --or beach access and then your response was that the
current shoreline is vegetated with Naupaka.
MR. HIRANO: Yes, yes.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: You said that there was a revetment area. Are those, is your
shoreline area certified?
MR. HIRANO: I, I think there was a shoreline survey for that property. The, it is not an
encroachment or it. . .the, the revetment is not part of the Nelson property or the subject
parcels. So there is no permitting or liability or issues with that, with the property owner on the
revetment, its State land.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, so the revetment is on State land, but is it
attached was, was it the property owner on the mauka side responsible for the revetment?
MR. HIRANO: No.
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COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: No. Okay, and then your certification is, was done
when?
MR. HIRANO: I believe it was in the late '80s, '90s.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: But you have not had another survey since the '80s
then?
MR. HIRANO: Not that I'm aware of no, I haven't seen one.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, I was just asking the question because when we
were talking about the shoreline access and it makes sense to me to understand where that
shoreline is in relation to what was commented so I'm trying to just establish that.
CHAIR BAISA: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO' OHALAHALA: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Questions? Member Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Madam Chair, you know, just so that I don't play lawyer but, we do
make laws here. I want to read from Chapter 520, owner's liability. The purpose of this
chapter is to encourage owners of land to make land and water areas available to the public for
recreational purposes by limiting their liability toward persons entering thereon on such
purposes. And, and this is because of a letter that was written to us by Mich Hirano about the
concerns for liability. And in it, it talks about liability of owner limited. Except as specifically
recognized or provided in section 5206 an owner of land who either directly or indirectly
invites or permits without charge any person to use the property for recreational purposes does
not. . .and then it goes on to say. . .an owner of land who is required and compelled to provide
access or parking for such access or across the owner's property because of State and County
land use zoning or planning law shall be afforded the same protection to such access areas. In
other words the law itself, I think, Mr. Giroux, protects that liability of, of that person, but you
may want to read it and, and again, give this Council more legal advice. But I think that this in
essence, takes away some of that liability once we get that access from the owner. Just for
clarity sake, Madam Chairman, why I was asking about the SMA is, if this is in a SMA area,
does the person who is getting this permit, do they have an SMA application for the structure?
CHAIR BAISA: Planning? Ms. Bosco?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Isn't there a structure on this?
MR. HIRANO: Yes, and...
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: When was it built?
MR. HIRANO: There was a, it was a, a major renovation to an existing structure in 2000. There was
building permit that was issued for the renovation, and there was a SMA exemption that was
issued for the action.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. Now, now the question is because of this change of use,
Madam Chairman, now, it's not a house anymore, it's a, it's a party area. People are going to
get married and suck booze and listen to music. That's in essence what this is going to be used
for now. So shouldn't there be an SMA required for this structure now?
CHAIR BAISA: Planning Department? Mr. Hunt?
MR. HUNT: The SMA rules lay out criteria in which permits are required. One of the criteria is an
intensification of use. The County Code under that clause require an SMA. I'm not aware of
the Department requiring an SMA for this activity. This permit goes back to 2004-2005, I'm
not sure of the history of or the initial consultations with the applicant at that time, but I'm not
aware of the Department requiring a SMA permit for this use.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: What department would make that interpretation?
MR. HUNT: The Planning Department.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. And, and because it, it's a more intensive use now, Jeffrey,
what is the answer?
MR. HUNT: What's the question?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Is an SMA necessary?
MR. HUNT: The Department, I'm not aware of the Department indicating to the applicant that an
SMA was necessary during the processing of this application.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: So you're saying that you don't think that an SMA is necessary
despite that it is in more intensive use now?
MR. HUNT: I'm saying that this application was originally processed back in 2004 before I even was
living on the island of Maui. I'm not sure what happened at that time. The Department has a
policy that when these projects come through the process and they get up to Council, we don't
change our recommendations just because you have a new Planning Director. So whatever
happened back in 2004-2005, I'm satisfied with, I don't necessarily agree with every
recommendation that we present to you that occurred in a previous Administration.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No, that's not, that's not the question, Madam Chairman, and, and if
you'll listen, Jeffrey, my question is now -MR. HUNT: I've answered your question.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --back then, back then it was for a single-family structure for
someone to habitate to, to live in. Now because of the same structure now being used for more
intensive use, wouldn't there be a, wouldn't be, wouldn't it be necessary for them to have an
SMA permit?
MR. HUNT: I've answered that question.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: You're saying that you came in and so you're not about to question
the, the necessity for an SMA?
CHAIR BAISA: Gentlemen, I don't think that it's productive for us to continue to argue. Question
asked, question answered, can we please -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Did he say no?
CHAIR BAISA: --proceed. I heard him very clearly say that he was, he was accepting the
recommendation as it stood so let's move on.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. I want to move on.
CHAIR BAISA: You're ready, I'm ready.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. I want to read from 19.40, Jeffrey, on the intent and the spirit
of a Conditional Permit. And you've heard Mr. Lydon say that the intent of the Conditional
Permit is to provide the opportunity to consider establishing uses not specifically permitted
within a given use zone where the proposed use is similar, related, or compatible to those
permitted uses. And which has some special impact or uniqueness such that its effect on the
surrounding environment cannot be determined in advance of the use being proposed for a
particular location. And then Mrs. Lydon goes on to, to read from 19.40.070, and it's under
establishment. A, upon finding by the appropriate planning commission that reasons justifying
granting of a Conditional Permit exist and that the proposed use would not be significantly
detrimental to the public interest, convenience, and welfare and will be in harmony with the
area in which it is to be located issuance of a Conditional Permit maybe recommended subject
to such terms and conditions and for such a period of time as the facts may warrant. Should the
commission determine that the permit requested is for a use which is substantially different
from those uses permitted in the use zone, the commission shall recommend denial of the
request and may instruct the applicant to seek a Change in Zoning should the facts warrant such
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an application. Jeffrey, when, when Mr. Lydon read me the intent, I really had to understand
why, Madam Chairman, all of these conditions are being put on. And it is because it is not I; I
would say compatible or related to the existing uses there. This is pretty much a bedroom
community maybe more visitor oriented but still a place where visitors come to put their heads
down and, and, and rest. And now from listening to Mr. Lydon, this use to me is contrary.
And so, Jeffrey, I, I, I guess my, my question is, you know, reading what the intent is, how,
how do we justify this permit coming in for a conditional use rather than perhaps a Change in
Zoning?
MR. HUNT: Mr. Nishiki, you raise some very good questions. Professionally, I have concerns with
the Conditional Permit process, but I don't make the laws, I administer them and our County
Code has the provision for a Conditional Permit. The language in the Conditional Permit is
somewhat subjective, it's speaks to a unique experience, it speaks to uses that well, I can pull it
out, I'd rather read it to you. Where the impacts were not considered previously, similar,
related, or compatible to those permitted uses has some special impact or uniqueness.
Intellectually I could understand how the Council could make a finding that this was not similar
or compatible or unique. At the same time as I mentioned earlier, we are essentially, the
Departments role is essentially at this stage to report the record to the Council and then to help
you folks come up to, come up with a decision that you think is best. The staff report which
was dated back in December 21, 2000, pardon me, January 11, 2005, and probably was
compiled in December of 2004, made a recommendation that they felt at that time that the
permit did meet the criteria. And our role here is to present that record to you and help you
come up with a decision. I could, I could read some of the reasons in the staff report, but it's in
your packet. Again, I don't necessarily agree with every recommendation that was made by a
previous Administration or a previous planner, but we have a policy where we don't want to
get involved with, the record's already been made. The Department made a recommendation to
the Planning Commission and then the Planning Commission makes a recommendation to you.
We think it's not fair then to come in at the eleventh hour and change a previous Department
recommendation. I do agree with you that it's questionable whether these conditional permits
are, do; do meet the criteria set out.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. Anyway, anyway...
MR. HUNT: I'm not arguing against this one -COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No, no, no -MR. HUNT: --that's more philosophical.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --no, no, no...and, and, Jeffrey, if that is how you explain, and this,
this part puzzles me, but this is your, this is what your Department follows. I mean, for me, if I
was now in charge and I saw something that was done years ago but I don't necessarily agree
with it, I, I would definitely give my opinion. I don't think that perhaps whoever that person
- 31 -

LAND USE COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui

January 13, 2010

was that was looking at the intent and, and recommending approval of this to me he or she
didn't read this intent, Madam Chairman, and I'm glad I got lead to this today. Because as a
person making laws and, and, and trying to follow the intent and, and, and the policies, I have
to read these areas and, and I'm glad I got lead to it. But my question is this, so no matter if a
recommendation that you said was made years ago is now before us, you do not at all would,
would make a new recommendation?
MR. HUNT: Well, I wouldn't...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Is that my understanding?
MR. HUNT: I wouldn't say absolutely blanket that we wouldn't, but I don't have any reason to. One
of the reasons why we don't want to change a recommendation is I wasn't there at the time, I
wasn't at that meeting, I didn't listen to the testimony, I don't know all the facts. I suppose I
could if it was, if it was warranted, we could dive into it and almost reanalyze the situation, but
believe me, we have backlog of work to do just processing permits that haven't even gotten
through the Planning Department yet. So then to take on a whole case load of permits that have
already gone through the process of the Council we, we just don't have that luxury. If there
was something glaring that to me was illegal, or immoral, or, or I just couldn't live with, then I,
I, I think we would reconsider it, but in this case I believe our role is to present the record to
you and again, we will, we are here to help you make the best decision that, that you think.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Anyway, I, I was, I was listening to Jeffrey and, and, and this is, this
is not something that I can only mentally think about. This is something that this decision is a
decision that's going to affect it may be just one person, it may be two people, but it counts for
me, and when I look at the intent and of this law, the spirit of the law, the establishment and,
and read under it, this is not harmonious, this is not compatible. And that's the reason why
we've got all of these conditions. Mich -MR. HIRANO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --the music I think is the most glaring, now that you've shot me
down on my access; let me ask you about your music. What if you were not to have, allowed
music on it?
MR. HIRANO: I think that would restrict the activities and the, I guess, the appeal of the property. I
think music is very important in these, in the wedding function.
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Let me ask you this...you've heard from one owner, and I don't
know if I were, if I were to tell you that this may be somebody that may be staying there that's
ill and needing to get peace and quiet and has taken a place near the, the ocean front because of
its beauty and, and now this person is on his, perhaps could be on his death bed dying of
cancer, and, and, and what if it was your mother, could you allow this to occur if, if that person
was being irritated by this type of activity?
MR. HIRANO: I think if I had the opportunity to contact the owner and to plead my case, and the
owner had gone through the process to get the permit, that I would feel that if I had access to
that person and could say that at this particular time, it was upsetting or for whatever reason, I
think that I would be satisfied with that, that there is access, that there is an opportunity to, to
lodge your complaint to the, to the permit holder. And in this particular case, Geralee McBride
has made that offer and that will be available to the neighbors and to the association, next door,
to the condo owners, and to their neighbors. And so if she's, and the applicant is going to be a
good neighbor so I think that that would address that concern for me.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Well, yeah, anyway, anyway, I, I just want to tell you that -MR. HIRANO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --it's, it's, it's disappointing just for me, Wayne Nishiki, to hear your
answer when in this intent it talks about compatibility, it talks about harmonious ways, and I
just feel like you're being quite the contrary. And, and, and that's just something because I, I
figured I'd ask -MR. HIRANO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --and, and, and judging from what you just had to say, I really feel
that we should not allow this to occur.
MR. HIRANO: I'd like to just comment on that. When we met with the Maalaea Community
Association, there was a number of, or there were a number of, of residents, owners at the
meeting. There were about 20 people at that meeting as well as the board, and the comment
that was made was that the members or the neighbors really appreciated the open space
qualities of the property, that it was park-like; it provided visual relief in an area that was fairly
intensively developed with multifamily apartments or condominiums. And that they felt that
the property is zoned A-2 that there could be far more dense development and activity than
what was being proposed. So there were in favor of, of a lesser, they felt a lesser utilization
and intensity of use at the property by the wedding services as opposed to what could be
developed at that property if there were 20 condominiums.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Well, I could, I could, yeah, you're right; anybody could make that
argument for sure -- 33 -
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MR. HIRANO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --but I'm just, I'm just saying that you talk about an association, but
you're not really talking about somebody that's close there and, and, and people that have had
concerns—that's all I'm saying. You know, I mean this -MR. HIRANO: Now I've heard...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --for this reason, for this reason, you know, maybe you need to do a
TVR, that is more compatible for me. You know, then music and, and, and, and this type of,
you know, eating and, and, and, and, boozing, and, and, and that, and the whole gamut, you
know, it's, it's totally different. And so, maybe the road that you're headed towards is one that
you should relook. What are your thoughts?
MR. HIRANO: I think the question came up at the last Committee meeting about the TVR and the
Conditional Permit that's before you regarding the wedding services, and the applicant had
stated that they would prefer to do the wedding services and that they would withdraw the TVR
application if the wedding services was supported and passed out of Committee. When these
applications were being processed and, I guess things change, but it seemed like the TVR use
was far more controversial at that time. So, you know, the wedding services application is the
one that the applicant would like to pursue.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And, and, and, and, you've made, you've, you've, you've made your
pitch and all I'm saying is that this is less harmonious and it is, it is not compatible. And, and
that's the reason why we even had to do the math and figure out that it wasn't gonna go from
70 we're down to 50, you know, because of the Department of Health and, and, and the amount
of stool and urine that was gonna be emptied into the septic tank. You know, and so it's like
these kinds of things to me, Madam Chairman, and then we were figuring out how we're going
to keep the sound, maybe we're gonna plant bushes or maybe he's gonna sound proof the wall,
and maybe he's going to whatever, you know, close the doors because there was air
conditioning there whatever. I can't remember all, all it was, but -CHAIR BAISA: . (Inaudible)..
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --this is the kind of stuff, Madam Chairman, and you saw the
program and these are the kind of things only leads to me the incompatible, unharmonious
situation if we allow this. So anyway, I think I've said enough, I, I'm not going to support this
and I would say, do something different. You know, Maui's changing and, and, maybe I'll, I'll
accept that, but you know what, when it comes to being harmonious and being sensitive to your
neighbors, to me, this is where I go to sleep, this is where I come home after a hard day's work,
and I want to rest. This is where I may go down to the ocean and just, you know, look at the
beautiful moon or watch the sun come up. Pleasant things, I would, I would not want to have
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this be a part of that area which is for people that either visit or live there permanently. And so
I've made my pitch and thank you for putting up with Wayne Nishiki.
CHAIR BAISA: And on that note, the Chair would like us to take our afternoon break and could you
please try to be back here at 3:15 p.m. We are now in recess. . . . (gavel) .. .
RECESS:

3:03 p.m.

RECONVENE: 3:15 p.m. . . . (end of tape, start 3A).. .
CHAIR BAISA: . . . (gavel) . . . Will the meeting please come back to order. Members, we had quite
a bit of discussion prior to our recess. Chair will entertain any more questions or any more
comments from the Members in regards to this application.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Recommendation? Recommendation, Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Seeing none, the Chair is ready to make a recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Go ahead.
CHAIR BAISA: Recommendation?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORION: Recommendation, Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Members, the Chair will entertain motion to recommend passage on first
reading of the proposed bill, entitled A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE GRANTING GERALEE
McBRIDE A CONDITIONAL PERMIT TO OPERATE A WEDDING SERVICES AND
GROUP FUNCTIONS BUSINESS WITHIN THE A-2 APARTMENT DISTRICT, FOR
PROPERTY SITUATED AT MAALAEA, MAUI, HAWAII, incorporating the amendments
made at the December 16, 2009 Committee meeting.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: So move, Madam Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: We have the motion made by Vice-Chair Molina, and seconded by Member Mike
Victorino. Discussion? Mr. Molina?
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Yeah, Madam Chair, I will support the, your recommendation. As we know,
the applicant went through a, quite a thorough process. This is the third meeting; I'm willing to
give the applicant an opportunity. Again, this is I believe for a two-year, two-year permit?
CHAIR BAISA: That's correct according to the amendments made at the last meeting.
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VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: And they have as you know, they downsized many of their original from,
original request they've downsized, they've made some concessions and, you know, I, I,
they've also made other considerations which was mentioned and I'm sure we, we will discuss
further, and to me, they have shown that they have made a willing and honest effort to work
with their neighbors and I know it's been an issue that's been a strong matter for some, but
that's, that's the way it is, and I'm only hopeful that should this matter pass, they can work on
these issues with some of their neighbors. But as we saw, we did have a letter of support from
the association in that area, and I'm sure the applicant knows that they will have to abide by
these conditions set forth by the Department as well as this Committee. So in light of the
economic times we also live in, we have to be mindful of that so I, I say let's give them an
opportunity to try. And if it doesn't work out, the complaints continue, well then the request for
renewal in the future will certainly be I guess looked at very differently by a future Council,
Madam Chair, so I'm willing to give them a chance Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Vice-Chair Molina. Mr. Victorino, any comments as the seconder of the
motion, I'll give you first chance.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, I'll, I'll reserve my comments to the end -CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --if you don't mind, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. I saw a hand go up there; I think it was you,
Member Kaho' ohalahala.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah, Madam Chair, I was not expecting a motion to
come so soon.
CHAIR BAISA: It's here.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: It's here. I wanted to establish some of the kinds of
information that the developer was presenting to us and didn't have a chance to complete that.
So I thought we were coming back and we would have further discussion but...
CHAIR BAISA: I asked you that but nobody said anything.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, well, and I walked in, the motion was being
made so I, I did I miss that opportunity then?
CHAIR BAISA: I guess so.
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COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Well, for me, I, I, I think what is not clear yet in
my mind is that the developer says that the original SMA, they were exempt from, and I was
going to establish or ask what was that exemption for because when the Director says that, that
previous actions and decisions made in regard to his responsibility to SMA, the Coastal Zone
Management Area or Special Management Areas, then it would be important for us to know
then what were those exemptions that was stated by the developer for us to know that it is in
keeping with what the Director is saying it was appropriate, and that there needs not to be any
further consideration at this applicant time for a Conditional Use Permit. In reviewing the
SMA rules, that are established and are online that I, I've been able to, to get while we were in
discussion, it appears to me that there are areas in here that, that the Director should be
seriously considering when looking at SMA areas and some of them have a lot to do with
density, have a lot to do with parking, and when those changes are occurring within those SMA
areas. It is part of the, the kinds of considerations that SMA's should be addressing; and right
now, I know that this applicant is making those changes, I know that this applicant is going to
change parking, I know that in terms of beach access, SMA's are at least to ensure that there are
areas of which beach, beach accesses should be afforded. And in just going online to look at
the Google Earth, if you look at where the applicant's property is and try to find where the
beach accesses are, it's clear to me that there's a major distance of coastline area that does not
afford beach access in the Maalaea area. Aside from what was mentioned, but even in this
photograph, it's off to the park which is on one end and then in the second part you said was on
the, the west side of Maalaea was located where?
CHAIR BAISA: We have the letter in our binder -COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: --and it gives the exact location of those. It's the letter from January 6 from -COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: --Planning Department.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: So when I look at the, the aerial of this area -CHAIR BAISA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: --it does make it appear that there's very limited
accesses to shorelines and one of the, the things that the SMA requirements are is to ensure that
there are these areas for the public to have access irregardless of it, if it's a shoreline that's
sandy, irregardless if it's a rocky place that there should be places to access. So I'm just saying
that in my understanding or trying to come to understand is what is our responsibility of which
is relegated to the Director of Planning in terms of Special Management Area? It seems that
these current considerations there should call for a permit under SMA on a coastal area of
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which hasn't been established. So I want a clarification from the developer in his statement of
exemptions of SMA.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Kaho'ohalahala -COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: --I have no objections to allowing you to address that question to Mr. Hirano, if
you'd like to.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: If the Members have no objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR BAISA: I think its part of our approval of process. I don't have a problem. Mich, if you
would please.
MR. HIRANO: Thank you. Yes, Committee Member, Kaho'ohalahala, my response was in, in reply
to a question about whether the single-family dwelling had an SMA. And my response was
yes, it was exempted, it was a single family, for the single family development for the dwelling.
I wasn't referring to the activity of the Conditional Permit the wedding services, but I, I believe
the question was about the, what was on the property.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. What I'm trying to establish is that -MR. HIRANO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: --while the SMA you're saying exempt and that was
for the, the single-family dwelling -MR. HIRANO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO' OHALAHALA: --and what was the exemption for?
MR. HIRANO: It was to build, to build the dwelling.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: So they could build a new dwelling and -MR. HIRANO: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: --no, no SMA requirements for the building of that
dwelling?
MR. HIRANO: It was a, single-family dwellings are exempt from SMA. Or as an exempt action
under the rules of the Maui Planning Commission for, within the SMA. And they would, the
SMA application which received the exemption, was to build the single-family dwelling that is
on the property now.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay and there are no, there's no other dwelling or
structure on the property?
MR. HIRANO: There was a caretaker's home which was relocated to the rear of the property, and
that, those were the only two structures on -COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: You, you moved -MR. HIRANO: --that property.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: --a structure -MR. HIRANO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: --to another location on that property -MR. HIRANO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: --and then you're allowed to build a single-family
dwelling. And that was all within the preview of an SMA?
MR. HIRANO: It was reviewed, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: And the SMA found that the, the structure was not, the
entire change or reconfiguration or development did not require an SMA permit. Is that what
you're saying?
MR. HIRANO: Yes, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: What was the cost of the development?
MR. HIRANO: I'm not sure the, the cost to build the home, but single-family dwellings regardless of
the cost just for the residential uses are exempt from SMA.
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COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Exempt, okay. And then in terms of the question
asked about the SMA requirement moving forward today, and, I'm, I'm just trying to
understand is that I'm looking at the, the rules that say when you're changing density and
you're changing the parking -MR. HIRANO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: --that they would be triggers for SMA review. So
would you want to comment on that?
MR. HIRANO: We've. . .our company Munekiyo & Hiraga have processed many applications,
Conditional Permits, Special Use Permits, for, you know, vacation rentals and other activities
within the SMA; and it's been somewhat inconsistent whether an SMA is required. Sometimes,
I mean, our position is that an SMA is required for a development. Developments are defined
in the SMA rules as, you know, any structure that's four feet above ground, has a, has a value
over 1.2, 125,000, and as well the intensity of use is, is another trigger. It's also been put
forward by our company that the Conditional Permit also identifies the intensity of use of a
property. We do the analysis of that, so the, it's not that those activities or the impacts of those
activities are not disclosed and evaluated through this process.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, and all I'm trying to establish is that because the
State and the Federal government has deemed coastal areas to be important.
MR. HIRANO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: That it now allows for these kinds of review through
an SMA process, and it allows us to understand what would trigger these kinds of review. And
while you're saying that there's inconsistencies, that should not be the reason for proceeding on
a development or a project without due consideration for what I think the SMA was intended
for.
MR. HIRANO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Do you agree with that?
MR. HIRANO: Yes, I do agree with that.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. So, Chair, I'm trying to establish that there are
some triggers here in the development, development, developer's proposal that are consistent as
what SMA rules are requiring. And so I am a little confused at this and that's why I wanted to
establish some of these -MR. HIRANO: Uh-huh.
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COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: --to understand why are we not then in an area that is
in an SMA location not applying these conditions in terms of how we review? And it's not
acceptable to, to hear the developer say that we have been inconsistent in applying that. So I
don't think that that should be a consideration before us today. If we have been inconsistent,
then perhaps that we should now be consistent with what the law requires. So I have heard the
discussion between Member Nishiki and the Director, I chose just to go directly to the rules and
so when I read the rules, that's what I'm trying to understand is that the rules seem to say that
in these situations, it should come under this kind of review. And we're moving forward
without even examining what those rules are except that the Department has said that it's an
application that's been before the County for a number of years, it has been exempt in one
instance, but we're talking about a new condition that is existing that's changing density,
changing parking, that's having those kinds of impacts that SMA's would, would require us to
have review, review over. So that's my, my concern at this point, and if we don't deal with that,
then I at least understand why I wouldn't support it. So I want to establish that unless we take
these considerations or these concerns, you know, into review, then it doesn't seem that we are
moving in the right; and then you're absolutely right about our inconsistencies so.
MR. HIRANO: I just, I would also like to add that the Planning Commission had reviewed this
application, both applications before you -COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: I understand that.
MR. HIRANO: --and -COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: But irregardless
MR. HIRANO: --the Planning Commission is...
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: --of the Planning Commission's review, I'm
responsible at this time to look at this and I'm calling to task some of these kind of
requirements -MR. HIRANO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA --that should've been given consideration. If they have
not, then it would be incumbent upon us as this body to make sure that that is given
consideration. So, Chair, I, I understand that the motion is made, but I'm wanting to at least
establish that some of these things seem to be as the developer has said -MR. HIRANO: Uh-huh.
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COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: --inconsistent, and I would feel very uncomfortable
moving forward on, on supporting this because of, of that. Until these things are established
within this Committee about how we are looking at what the rules require and how they're
being applied in this particular application for a conditional use and that's all been resolved,
then I don't think that we've had that kind of review. So... so I'm at this point, not likely to
support it because I don't think that we followed what we are responsible for doing and that our
SMA rules have specific reasons and intentions and they're intended to make sure that we're
protecting the shoreline areas for its environments, we're giving access to our community and
people to those areas. And if we're gonna change the use of this areas, we should know what
they are and how they're gonna have impact; and that's why the whole SMA process was put in
place. And the decisions to make that are, been relegated it to our Director, you know, so I
didn't get a clear answer from the Director except that there was a past history of this project.
So unless I know specifically what the Director has used in his discussion to interpret the rules
for an SMA, then I'm not likely to wanna support this.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, that's very clear. Mr. Director, any comments, further comments on this
issue? I don't want to put you on the spot, but I think it's important that we know if you have
something to add that you do, if none that's okay too.
MR. HUNT: During the processing of the application back in 2004, the Department, the Zoning
Division within the Department responded that an SMA assessment would be required for the
paved parking area. There was no mention from the, in that communication regarding
intensification of use. So at this point, I don't have anything before me that would indicate that
we would need an SMA to address the intensification of use issue. I will remind this body
respectfully that the SMA rules have been delegated down to the Planning Commission for
their authority, and at certain levels down to the Planning Director. The Council doesn't make
decisions on the SMA.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Right.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Member Kaho' ohalahala? Thank you, Mr. Hunt.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Just a question because of the Director's response
about intensity. In your rules it talks about cumulative intensity so that doing one action here,
may not have the intensity that we may be talking about, but the cumulative actions will in fact,
have the intensity or change. Is that your understanding of the rules?
MR. HUNT: The, the cumulative effects could have an impact, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Correct. But it lays this out in the rules so that we
understand that we're not looking at just one activity here, but we're looking at how you add
them all up in a same location, that it changes intensity over the accumulation of that action.
So, so when you say that there's no intensity in your view so it wouldn't require that kind of
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review, are you, are you including the, the presentation that now we're going to add "X"
numbers of activities within that area so that you look at the cumulative effect.
MR. HUNT: Again, I wasn't here when that analysis was done in 2004. The Zoning Division made a
determination at that point that the only SMA assessment was required for the parking lot.
There's no indication from my, what I can see in the staff report that a determination was made
that intensification of use was a trigger at the point, cumulatively or individually.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, but do you agree that in the application before
us now, we are talking about cumulative intensity, intensity in terms of use and numbers of
people over time?
MR. HUNT: I, I believe any application for an SMA needs to be reviewed individually and
cumulatively.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Kaho'ohalahala. Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, thank you. You know, this is, this is really funny for me to be
listening to Jeff after that first round that I had with him. Jeffrey, you know, Sol asked you
about the cumulative and you said well, it is, it is the Planning Commission that needs to, to
deal with this. Madam Chairman, this is the problem, the Planning, we, we need to send this
back to the Planning Commission because they need to look at some of the violations that I feel
have occurred in, in the addressing this that an SMA needs to be done because of the intensity
and the cumulative effects. Well, the right on answer is not acceptable for me to go and as Sol
said, to pass something out when we know that an area that needs to be addressed by the
Planning Commission has not been addressed. So as far as I'm concerned, this is an
application that has not fulfilled being reviewed and it's basically one that is not completed, it's
an incomplete application. Based on that is reason why not a no vote, but a, a vote to send this
back to the Planning Commission, and, and, and have the Planning Department review it with
the Planning Commission. That is something that I think is in the law, not I think, I know is in
the law where you've got well, if, it says here under the SMA area guard line, guidelines, no
development shall be approved unless the authority has first found that the development will
not have any substantial adverse environmental or ecological effect except as such adverse
effect is minimized to the extent applicable and clearly outweighed by public health, safety and
compelling public interest. Such adverse effect shall include but not be limited to potential
cumulative impact of individual developments each one of which taken in itself might not have
a substantial adverse effect and the elimination of planning option that the development is
consistent with the objective policies and SMA area guidelines of this chapter and any
guidelines enacted by the Legislature that the development is consistent with the County
General Plan such a finding of consistency does not preclude concurrent processing where a
general plan or zoning amendment may be required. The authority shall seek to minimize
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when reasonable dredging, filling, otherwise altering bay, estuary, salt marsh, river mouth, and
lagoon. Any development which would reduce the size of any beach and other feasible public
recreation; any development which would reduce or impose restriction upon public access to
tidal submerged land; any development which would substantially interfere or detract from the
line of sight... State highway nearest to coast; any development which would adversely affect
water quality, existing areas of open water, free or visible existing and potential fisheries. And
then it says note to decisions, guidelines must be followed when a County agency that has been
delegated authority to pass on applications for SMA area permit exercises this authority
inconsistently with guidelines and restraints. I don't think that the Planning Commission even
dealt with what has been talked about. The, the parking area, the now the use of the area to be
used as for more intense use; and this would to me, would trigger an SMA. So I think it is I, I,
I, I, I, I, our, to be able to follow the law that we sent this back to the Planning Commission -CHAIR BAISA: That is your...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: --and, and not pass it.
CHAIR BAISA: That is your recommendation?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. The Chair is gonna call for a very brief recess while I discuss this with
Corp. Counsel, and we'll be right back in session. Do not go too far. Meeting is in recess.
. . . (gavel) .. .
RECESS:

3:39 p.m.

RECONVENE: 3:54 p.m.
CHAIR BAISA: . . . (gavel) . . . The meeting will come back to order. Members, I'd like to thank
you for that recess. It was necessary that we consult so that we're sure that, you know, we
proceed appropriately. Members, as you know, we have a motion on the floor to approve this
with the amendments that have been made, and I, Chair, would also with the permission of
Member Molina and seconded Member Victorino, include the filing of this issue.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (DM, SK, BM, WN, JP, MV, MM, GB)
ACTION: INCLUDE FILING OF COMMUNICATION IN THE MOTION.
CHAIR BAISA: No objections, okay. We are in a discussion phase here and we've heard from
Member Nishiki, we've heard from Member Kaho' ohalahala, is there any other discussion?
Yes, Member Nishiki?
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. For the Planning Director, has there been a certified shoreline
survey done?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hunt?
MR. HUNT: I believe the applicant's stated that there was done, one done, many years ago though my
understanding of the law is those are only good for one year.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. And, and, and so, Madam Chairman, I just think that under
the, the law 2037, that a request for a shoreline setback determination or an annual erosion
hazard rate amendment...has to be done and in, only in that way, can we make a determination
even if that structure which was knocked down and then rebuilt, if it's, that would in essence,
create an SMA? The other is, is that structure, if we, if they don't know what the certified
shoreline is, the survey is, then they don't know even if that is structure within or, or legal from
the certified shoreline setback. So, Jeff, do you know that answer?
MR. HUNT: No, I don't. I, I, I think we're getting a little confused with our processes here, and I'm
gonna respectfully outline it in my opinion. The issue before you, before this body is to issue a
Conditional Permit or not whether it meets the criteria for a Conditional Permit under 19.40;
and if you believe it does, and we've discussed how that's, those terms are open to
interpretation and even ambigious, if, if the body does think it's, meets those criteria, then the
Department has the responsibility to assure that it meets the SMA requirements. And the
Department earlier has commented that an SMA assessment will be required for the parking lot.
The, I'm willing to take a fresh look at the SMA if it will help get some comfort level from the
Council, we, we will take a fresh look at the SMA, but again, that, that role of reviewing the
SMA is with the Department. And I don't mean to come off as belligerent but that's the system
we have set up in our County is that Planning Department handles the SMA's. Some of 'em go,
the majors, go to the Planning Commission. I respectfully would suggest to you guys reel
yourselves back in regarding the SMA and let the Department deal with the SMA, and we'll
take a fresh look at it; and, and for you folks to concentrate on whether it meets the criteria of
19.40. And I hope I didn't offend anybody.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Director.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Nishiki7
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Madam Chairman. For the Council, we, we, we are tasked with the
responsibility of making sure that all State and Federal and County laws are followed. That is,
that is our job, that's our responsibility. If this application which I feel because it doesn't have
a shoreline certification is incomplete, we have no reason under the law to approve it because
it's an incomplete application. And, and, and, you know, while I, while I can, well, I have
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heard, Mr. Hunt speak, you know, that is, he is not my really my legal attorney, and, and I still
feel, Mr. Giroux, if I may ask you this question, don't we have the responsibility to make sure
that all State, County, and Federal laws are followed?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: That if it isn't, and, and then why, why should we even pass this out
today?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Giroux, if you could help please?
MR. GIROUX: Madam Chair, thank you. Mr. Nishiki, you're correct, and I'd like to read from
205A-4, it says, that the objectives and policies of this chapter and any guidelines enacted by
the Legislature shall be binding upon the actions within the Coastal Zone Management Area by
all agencies within the scope of the authority. The problem here is that we're confusing
objectives and policies with procedure. What we have done, and we've reviewed this, this
application as a, which is unique to the Maui County as a Conditional Permit. Now within your
authority, you have the ability to look at the objections, objectives and policies of 205A and
come up with mitigative measures that would actually support the policies and objectives of
205A. And, and if you look at one of your conditions where you looked at the sewer capacity
. . . (end of tape, start 3B at 4:01 p.m.). . . this project was within the procedures of a SMA
major, but you're the body that it's in front of, you were aware of its location within the
shoreline, and you took mitigative measures to make sure that you did not violate the policies
of 205A. You, you took mitigative measures and you got correspondence from the Department
of Health, you reviewed the capacity, and you did everything in your power and your authority
to make sure that if this were to pass, it would not violate the policies and objectives of 205A in
that area. So it's, it's very important for you to understand that policies and objectives does not
equal to procedure. But when a project, if a house were to be built on this property, the, the
analysis would be whether or not the zoning was all in order, whether or not the community
plan was all in order, and whether or not the assessment would trigger an SMA major. Now,
the Department, the Planning Department, would have to take that permit in, they would have
to do an assessment, and make a recommendation of whether or not it's an exemption, whether
it's a minor or a major. If it's a major, then the, the rules of the Planning, the Maui County
Planning Department, I mean Planning Commission, would be triggered and they have specific
SMA rules that they follow. And then, they would review that permit pursuant to those rules,
and that's the procedure. So you don't have to do an SMA major hearing in order to be in line
with the policies and objectives of 205A. It's not what 205A-4 says, it says that while you're
reviewing this under your authority that you take into account the policies and objectives of
205A. It doesn't mean that you have to then punt and send it to the authority that looks at the
Coastal Zone Management area because per your Charter, the Planning Commission is the, the
Commission that has final authority in the Special Management Area when it's processing an
SMA permit, and 205A tells you when something needs a permit and when it doesn't need a
permit. It is when it's a development so it goes round and round, it's circular here. We're in a
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process and conditional, the Conditional Permit is more in order to get the use, the use in line
with the zoning because they cannot, because of the zoning, do the activity that they have
proposed until they've gotten a Conditional Permit. Now if they were going to do a
development pursuant to that use, then the Department would have to review an assessment and
make a decision whether that activity would have to have an exemption, a minor, or a major.
So I hope that brings clarity to the, the process.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Nishiki 7
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: You know, I, I, I, kind of chuckled only because while I can agree
with Mr. Giroux, as far as what he says, this Council, this Council, even if it's in a SMA area,
can decide to put as many conditions that we wish whether it be parking, whether it be
anything. In this situation, this Council can also, if we feel that a certification needs to be done
because there is, we're going to now allow perhaps and as stated by Mr., one of the testifiers,
these people are already operating this, they're doing all of these activities yet nothing is being
done. Okay. So for us to not look at it and say hey, you know, where is this shoreline
certification study, and this house that you are using or about to use, to have, to feed the people
and allow music in it, is it within the setback or without a shoreline certification, Madam
Chairman, we don't even know if this house is legal or not because that certification as just, as
just, Jeff has stated, hasn't been done. So how can we, as we ask questions, pass anything
when we don't have any answers? Are we, are we gonna say that without knowing whether
that house is legitimate or not that it's okay for them to conduct this activity? I say not. And I
think we have every right, Mr. Giroux, to, to ask the questions and when that, those questions
are not being, have not been answered, then they need to do whatever it takes to get that answer
to us. To me, I'm shirking my responsibility in giving this conditional use, Madam Chairman,
without being given the answers that I need to make a good decision. And that's what's
happened, you know, you know, and, and, and it's not that I, I, I agree or disagree with Jeff, I'm
not going to, it's not my job to tell him what to do, but I'm a little disappointed when he's
saying that I may agree or disagree with what was being done but right now here today, I'm,
I'm, I'm just following whatever policy this application set and, and thereby allowing it to go.
And he even said, I may not even agree on it, but, and, and, and that's where, Jeff, my, I don't
know, my, my listening to you, I guess, I guess, I'm not angry, I'm, I'm disappointed because
you're my Planning Director and, and today is today and, you know, I'm asking you, you know,
what do you think, you know, and you, you, you that was your answer and I'm not happy with
that, Madam Chairman.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Nishiki, I...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: As someone trying to get and make the decisions in planning and I
got these people with the credentials that I'm, I'm, I'm sad to say I'm not happy in, in, in
hearing those answers. You know, I mean, if he feels a certain way, tell me that you feel a
certain way, and if this, this application is expired and we need a certification well, tell me that.
You know, that way now, you give me, you give me all the information and you arm me to
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make a good decision, Jeffrey, and that's what I want you to do. And, and, and I feel today,
Madam Chairman, I don't have this, and I feel this application is, is incomplete. And even
when I look at the spirit of the law in granting these Conditional permits, I just feel that this
activity is not in harmony with that law, but that part of the law as Mr. Lydon so appropriately
showed us, I, I, I, think it's, it's, it's totally contrary with this use.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Nishiki, thank you. Shall we give someone else an opportunity?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Sure.
CHAIR BAISA: Any of the Members, any other Members would like to express any comments on
this issue? Member Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Just a clarification from Mr. Giroux's comments. So, you
know, we're gonna take this as a Conditional Permit. Looking at all of the criterias [sic] for a
Conditional Permit, once we decide up or down, and if it goes forward, then it becomes the
Planning Director's decision to further review this Conditional Permit and such that if it does
require a major SMA or if it doesn't a minor SMA, that's the decision that the Planning
Department will have to do. Right now we're just considering the Conditional Permit am I
right?
MR. GIROUX: That's correct. And that's not to say that you cannot ask for information that would
lead you to put on conditions that would be similar to SMA type conditions that would preserve
the resources of the nearshore waters and, and balance the development with the preservation
of resources.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. We have that ability to do that, thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Molina?
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Just wanted the, I think Member Pontanilla asked the question that I was
interested in asking. So maybe, if Mr. Giroux and Mr. Hunt. So if the Committee decides to
take action and we ask for a recommendation, you know, you've stated on record you will
review this permit application if it does need an SMA permit then so be it. Can, if it does pass
and then the Director says it does need an SMA permit, what, what happens then? Everything
then gets put on hold?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hunt?
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: I'm just trying to get a feel for, for this process.
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MR. HUNT: Essentially you have a dual system, and the decision on the Conditional Permit is before
the Council, then the process on the SMA would start with the Department and it could
potentially go to the Planning Commission.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MR. HUNT: I don't want to preordain what, what the outcome of that process would be but that...
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: So, so could they, could they still if it's approved, could they still operate
while going through this if it is your recommendation that they have an SMA permit, could
they still operate while going through the process for the SMA?
MR. HUNT: No, one of the, one of the comments from the ZAED, the Zoning Division was that they
need an SMA assessment at this point.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Okay.
MR. HUNT: Now I'm willing to take a look at that and see if they need anything else -VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MR. HUNT: --or I suppose a fresh look means a fresh look, maybe they don't need even need that, but
again, I don't want to paint myself in the corner, I commit to taking a fresh look at the SMA
process.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Alright. Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Any additional comments, Member Medeiros, and then Member Kaho'ohalahala.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. I, I have some concerns about this from
all the discussions that we've had on this, and, and certainly, I think none of us look at any
application that comes before us as far as who the applicant is, we're, we're looking at the
application itself, and whether it follows the law that we have in our books, and when reading
and, and part of this section was read by some Members. When reading chapter 19.40
Conditional Permits, they talk about compatibility and similar use. In my inquiry with the
testifier, I asked if there were any other wedding operations in that area or similar use, and as
far as he knew it, there wasn't. So I'm gonna ask the Planning Department in your research of
this, in following 19.40 Conditional Permits, did you establish at any point where, where there
were similar use activities going on that were permitted or allowed under our law? And mainly
talking about weddings and receptions?
CHAIR BAISA: Planning? Ms. Bosco, please.
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MS. BOSCO: Thank you, Madam Chair. I'm gonna take a stab at this. I am not aware of any
particular wedding operations within the vicinity except that that which is legally allowed for
within the business areas.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MS. BOSCO: There are other similar activities in the area such as recreational activities, transient
vacation rental activities, there's outdoor ocean activities that occur within the vicinity. And,
you know, I could think a little harder and probably come up with a few more...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Well, yeah, my, my question is more directed to are there any
other wedding operation activities within that Hauoli Street area?
MS. BOSCO: Not that I'm aware of, not -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MS. BOSCO: --wedding.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Alright.
MS. BOSCO: Special event, special events do occur however.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. So we can see that this is a different use from what has
been established for that area because there's no other similar use as far as weddings that exist
right now. And from hearing one testimony, that testifier who is not a visitor to the area, but
resides in the area, feels it's not compatible with what they expected to have when they
purchased and lived in the area. Secondly, I, I have concerns about not having a shoreline
ocean access be part of the application. When we look at the map that Member Kaho' ohalahala
got from the computer, there's no access between the park at one end and the commercial area
at the other end. There's nothing, and I, I have to say that, you know, as we allow development
along our coastlines, there are many places, you know, growing up on Maui that we used to just
access because there was nothing here but keawe trees or, you know, trees. But we cannot
access those areas anymore because they've been built out without providing shoreline and
ocean access. So that's a concern that I have. And then third, Chapter 19.40 Conditional
Permits, and, and other documents talk about impact on the area and, and one of the things that
we discussed today is intensified use which does impact density. So having, you know, focused
on those three particular concerns, I, I have a difficult time in, in supporting the application.
And for now, Madam Chair, that would be my position on this not to say I, you know, I'm
trying to go against your recommendation, but, you know, I, I, I, I think I have to follow myself
as I understand what's in our laws and books and hopefully we follow those because we are the
legislative body that produces those laws. And so it would be hypocritical of me to say that I
am part of the law making body and then not follow the law. Mahalo, Madam Chairman.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Medeiros. And I just want to tell you that as a Chair of this body, I
see it as my responsibility to make recommendations. It is the will of the body that is going to
decide what comes out of here so don't feel that you have to agree with me or disagree with me
or whatever. I am the facilitator. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. The existing zoning for that particular property,
properties is A-2 so when we talk about density, what would be the...maximum units that could
be built on those two properties?
MS. BOSCO: I have to look, Madam Chair, may I?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, please, go right ahead.
MS. BOSCO: Member, I'd have to look into the records to see specifically and do some calculations
with so very high intensity similar to what you find out there now. I believe the applicant has
indicated 20 units on that particular that, on that property, on those properties.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: A total of 20?
MS. BOSCO: If you know the area, you, you can start to understand what the potential is because you
have apartment complexes in the area all along the shoreline.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So we wouldn't have, if they were to built, we wouldn't have
control in regards to well, I guess we do, noise and the like.
MS. BOSCO: An SMA, an SMA would be required for any further development of the property so we
would look at that but the, the A-2 zoning outright permits an apartment complex to be
proposed in that area.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Hunt?
MR. HUNT: Just to follow up specifically the A-2 zone allows a four-story building so I would
imagine there, there's additional restrictions; lot coverage, setbacks, and floor area ratios but a
four-story building I would envision that as being somewhat dense.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So the density would be more than 20 then? Four-stories?
MR. HUNT: Well units, I, I can't tell you what the unit is, I mean -COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Oh, okay.
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MR. HUNT: --depending on the size, et cetera.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah.
MR. HUNT: But a four-story building is clearly allowed.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Done, Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, I guess we get two options -CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --one to approve, one to disapprove and, and...
CHAIR BAISA: That's what we're here to do. Mr. Kaho'ohalahala, you were trying to get my
attention? Do you have anything to add?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: No, no, I was waiting, waiting to just...
CHAIR BAISA: Would you please go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Yeah, my comments in terms of what
Corporation Counsel has presented for us to understand processes and procedures versus
policies and I just think that in light of what already has been discussed, is that, while there is
what was described as a dual process, I just think that at this point in time, that process
should've been reversed in terms of how we are dealing with this particular application. If the
SMA consideration was given first review, it would have alleviated some of the discussions that
we're currently in, in the, in the Conditional Permit application so now we're sort of trying to
do it in the reverse. So it would be very awkward for us to now pass out something like this
and then later on find out perhaps, and I, I'm not gonna make any assumptions like the Director
doesn't want to make any assumptions that if a SMA was required, that would put us in a very
awkward position of having not reviewed it for those kinds of things prior to it coming to this
body. So, so in light of that, it just does not make sense that I, I would continue to support this
in, the fact that it's moved in a manner that I think is, is reversed. And it would've been much
more easy for us to deal with it in the other so.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Member, Chair Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Chair, Chairman, thank you very much, and I think I have appreciated
all of the discussion that has gone on all afternoon. I, I believe now I understand why the
Planning Commission was not able to come up with a majority vote. And unfortunately, it gets
punt, punted over to us, and it becomes even more complex because now we're trying to do
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some of the considerations of SMA versus our own permit process considerations. So at this
point, Madam Chair, it's unfortunate that there's more questions than there's answers, and I
believe that the initial consideration that we deliver this with a nice big bow back to the
Planning Commission and say do your due diligence because that's really what is expected.
Then we hear further on that based on the question that Mr. Pontanilla had asked, you know,
what is, if not this particular operation what else could be built on the property? That is, that is
even more scary by having a four-story structure built on, built on this property. So, you know,
we've got the, you know, we've got choices, but it kind of seems like a lose-lose. So I'm a
little torn between this at this point and I guess my, you know, my head tells me to vote one
way and my heart tells me vote another way so I will wait for the final call and I will let the
body vote...the whole body. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: The whole body, okay. Anymore statements before we—the Chair is going to call for
the vote.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Call for the question.
CHAIR BAISA: I think that the moment has arisen, that we have to deal with this as difficult as it is,
that's what they, they never said this was gonna be easy, we all know what the motion is. All
those in favor please "aye".
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Roll call, Madam Chair. Roll call.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay, fine; roll call. Ms. Nakata, please.
MS. NAKATA: Committee Vice-Chair Molina?
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: "Aye".
MS. NAKATA: Committee Member Mateo?
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Return to me.
MS. NAKATA: Committee Member Kaho'ohalahala?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO' OHALAHALA: "No".
MS. NAKATA: Committee Member Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: "No".
MS. NAKATA: Committee Member Nishiki?
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: "No".
MS. NAKATA: Committee Member Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: "Aye".
MS. NAKATA: Committee Member Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: "No".
MS. NAKATA: Committee member Mateo?
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: "No".
MS. NAKATA: Committee Chair Baisa?
CHAIR BAISA: Wait . . . (chuckled) ... ooh! ... (laughter) . . .
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: Your recommendation.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . . (laughter) .. .
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: The facilitator!

CHAIR BAISA: Reluctantly, "no".

CHAIR BAISA: And that tells that we have two "ayes" and three, four, five -MS. NAKATA: Six "noes".
CHAIR BAISA: --six "noes" and one member excused Member Johnson. So the motion fails.
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VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Pontanilla, and Vice-Chair
Molina.
NOES: Councilmembers Kaho'ohalahala, Mateo, Medeiros,
Nishiki, Victorino, and Chair Baisa.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Johnson.

MOTION FAILED.

CHAIR BAISA: Now being that that has happened, it's, the motion fails and the matter I guess is
filed.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA: There was filing in the motion Madam Chair, I believe the motion included
the filing.
CHAIR BAISA: That we included the filing so it's filed. Chair, would again, like to thank all of you
very much for that -MS. NAKATA: Oh!
CHAIR BAISA: --very, very difficult discussion.
MS. NAKATA: Excuse me!
CHAIR BAISA: We have another, another matter that we're...
MS. NAKATA: Madam Chair, could Staff request a short recess?
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CHAIR BAISA: Absolutely, we can call for a very short, please don't go anywhere, we're at the end
of our meeting. We probably have to deal with something and then we can let you go so please
stay. We are now in a short recess. . . . (gavel) .. .
RECESS:

4:25 p.m.

RECONVENE: 4:27 p.m.
CHAIR BAISA: . . . (gavel) . . . The meeting will come back to order. Members, we have a
procedural thing I need to take care of. Apparently, when we filed that motion, we did not file
the County Communication. That's a technicality; I need a motion to that effect.
MS. NAKATA: Madam Chair, if Staff clarify the failure of motion to pass the bill on first reading is
not the same as...the denial of the application. So Staff would just request an affirmative
motion to file the County Communication.
CHAIR BAISA: So we need a motion to that effect, right?
MS. NAKATA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So moved, Madam Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. We have a motion by Mr. Victorino, second by
Member Kaho'ohalahala to file the County Communication. Discussion? All those in favor
say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, say "no"?
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VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Kaho'ohalahala, Mateo, Medeiros,
Nishiki, Pontanilla, Victorino, and Chair Baisa.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Johnson and Vice-Chair Molina.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: FILING of communication by C.R.

CHAIR BAISA: Members, we have one more item on our agenda today and that is Land Use 48.

LU-48

CONDITIONAL PERMIT FOR A TRANSIENT VACATION RENTAL
OPERATED BY DON NELSON (MAALAEA) (C.C. No. 08-193)

CHAIR BAISA: However, the Chair is very aware of the time and that we're about to be losing
quorum here. With your no objections, the Chair would like to defer this item.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (DM, SK, BM, WN, JP, MV, GB)
ACTION: DEFER.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. That Land Use 48 will be deferred. Members, thank you
very much for a very difficult day. Thank you for everyone who participated today for the
applicants and for the Staff and everybody who helped and this meeting is adjourned.
. (gavel) . . .
ADJOURN: 4:30 p.m.
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